

State of Utah

GARY R. HERBERT Governor

SPENCER J. COX Lieutenant Governor

## Department of Environmental Quality

Amanda Smith Executive Director

DIVISION OF WATER QUALITY Walter L. Baker, P.E. Director

JUN 0 9 2014

CERTIFIED MAIL (Return Receipt Requested)

Qian Zhang, P.E. EPA Region VIII (8P-W-WW) 1595 Wynkoop Street Denver, CO 80202-1129

Dear Mr. Zhang:

Subject:

Draft UPDES General CAFO Permit for Public Notice and Comment

Enclosed for your information is a copy of the draft General CAFO Permit, UPDES Permit No. UTG080000, the Fact Sheet/Statement of Basis, and the Public Notice for this permit. This information will also be made available on-line during the 30-day public comment period at: http://www.waterquality.utah.gov/PublicNotices/index.htm.

As you know, we have had significant stakeholder involvement during the development of this renewal permit, as well as regular comments and involvement from EPA along the way. We appreciate the continued support and assistance as we are now ready for the official public notice and comment period.

If you have any questions with regards to this matter, please contact Don Hall at (801) 536-4492.

Sincerely,

Jeff Studenka, Manager UPDES IES Section

JS:DH:ev

Enclosures

1. Newspaper Publication Request Letter (DWQ-2014-007713)

2. Public Notice (DWQ-2014-007714)

3. Draft Fact Sheet Statement of Basis (DWQ-2014-007484)

4. Draft Permit (DWQ-2014-007483)

cc (w/o encl):

Grant Koford, Bear River Health Dept.

Nathan Selin, Central Utah Public Health Dept.

cc's continue next page

John Chartier, District Engineer Dave Ariotti, District Engineer Robert Beers, Southwest Utah Public Health Dept. Paul Wright, District Engineer Scott Hacking, District Engineer Jeff Coombs, Tooele County Health Dept. Phil Bondurant, Summit County Public Health Dept. Darrin Brown, Tri-County Public Health Dept. Bryce Larsen, Utah County Health Dept. Dwight Hill, Wasatch City/County Health Dept. Lou Cooper, Weber-Morgan District Health Dept. Dave Spence, Davis County Health Dept. Royal DeLegge, Ph.D., Salt Lake Valley Health Dept Brady Bradford, Southeastern Health Dept. Chris Cline, US Fish and Wildlife Service Jason Gibson, Chief, Utah Regulatory Office, U.S. Corps of Engineers (w/o encl) State Historic Preservation Office

Utah AFO/CAFO Committee and Agriculture Partners (sent via email)